WORTH TOWNSHIP MINUTES

November 7, 2024

The Chairman of the Board of Supervisors, Fred Brezel called the meeting to order at 6:02 P.M. with
the Pledge of Allegiance.
In attendance were Supervisors Fred Brezel, Gene Reeher, Secretary / Treasurer Shari Kreutz, Trae
Smith, Esther Seebacher, John Martin, Rachel and Waylon Milligan. Supervisor Brian McMurdy was
absent from the meeting.
Fred Brezel moved to accept the minutes of October 1, 2024. Gene Reeher seconded the motion. The
motion was voted on, and it carried unanimously.
Shari Kreutz read the Treasurer’s Report. Fred Brezel made a motion to accept the report. Gene
Recher seconded the motion. Vote was taken on the motion. Motion carried unanimously.
Public Comments: None
Complaints: No road-closed signs on Brandon Road during road resurfacing in October.

Stop sign was down on Swope/West Liberty Roads.
Subdivision: Trae Smith represented the Planning Commission. They met in October to review the
Wimer Subdivision on Cornelius Road. The subdivision met all the Township/County requirements
and was recommended to the Board to approve the subdivision.
Fred Brezel made a motion to approve the Wimer Subdivision. Gene Reeher seconded the motion.
Vote was taken. Motion carried unanimously.
- Planning Commission Report: The Planning Commission did meet in October to review the Wimer
Subdivision.
Tax Collector: Esther reported she was collecting County/Township taxes at penalty and School
Taxes at Face.
Road Crew Report: No report
Supervisors: Fred Brezel has not spoken to the SR Police Department regarding patrolling Township
roads.
Correspondence: Allegheny Mineral blasting schedule.
New Business: Fred Brezel made a motion to advertise the appointment of a CPA to perform the
2024 Financial Record audit. Gene Reeher seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion carried
unanimously.
Fred Brezel made a motion to advertise the adoption of the 2025 Budget on December 3, 2024. Gene
Recher seconded the motion. Vote was taken. Motion carried unanimously.
Budget will be discussed at the next meeting.
Pay the Bills: Fred Brezel made a motion to pay the bills. Gene Reeher seconded the motion. Vote
was taken. Motion carried unanimously.
Adjournment: Fred Brezel made a motion to adjourn, and Gene Reeher seconded it. A vote was
taken, and the motioncarried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 6:38 p.m.
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